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Principalôs blog 

Tuesday 25 August 

Food Sensations 

Incursion  

Rm A, 10 and 6 

 

 

Wed 26 August 
Year 2 Rm 3 

Year 4 Rm 9 

Year 4 Rm 12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C EVENTS 

 
Tuesday 18 August 

Cookie Dough 

Collection Day 

 

Thursday 20 August 

Funky sock stall 

 

Friday 21 August 

Canteen special sub 

day 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
What a very busy start to the term it has been. We have seen some great work from our 
students who are applying themselves to their learning in class.   
 
Our school faction carnival is being held during Week 7 of this Term with the jumps and 
throws being on the Wednesday 2

nd
 September and the main running events and team 

games on Friday 4
th
 September. Mr Robson has been busy developing each of our 

students skills in their PE sessions this term. 
 
I encourage as many families as possible to attend these events to support our students. 
I also want to point out that on the day it is not all about winning, these carnivals are 
about students participating and doing their very best. I encourage parents and friends 
to only use positive encouragement towards all students regardless of where they finish 
in their events. Mr Robson will provide spectators with a brief about the expected 
spectator code of conduct on the day. 
 
 
Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) 
 
As a part of our Positive Behaviour Support program teachers are required to conduct 
regular short lessons on target behaviours. Typically, these lessons go for 15 minutes 
and focus on class discussions around the behaviour being targeted and looking at how 
we as a school view the positive aspects within the behaviour, for example a lesson may 
be about keeping hands and feet to themselves, or how to transition from one session to 
the next, how to use the playground equipment safely etc. Therefore, during the 
remainder of this term teachers will be conduct PBS lessons on targeted behaviours with 
the aim of ensuring consistency across the board. I encourage parents to have 
discussions with their children about what the targeted behaviour is each week. 
 
These sessions will be commencing in Week 5 (next week). 
 
Attendance 
 
I will continually highlight the need for all students to attend school every day, any 
absence makes a real impact on their academic and social learning achievements. 
Periods such as a week or more really do significantly impact on their learning and many 
children tend to go backwards compared to their peers. While I understand the need to 
go away at times I strongly urge our families to ensure their children are at school each 
and every day. Please consider the impact on your childôs learning when they are not 
regularly attending school The Department of Education sets the percentage of regular 
attendance at 90%, however, we as a school must do our very best to ensure our 
students are at school 100% of the time. In saying that, I am understanding in times of 
family crisis such as illness and in instances such as these I ask that parents notify the 
school as soon as practicable.  
 
I look forward to seeing our parents/carers and family members around the school. 
 
Mark Donaldson 
Principal 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           whha т 

Last term Room 7  

Started investigating 
how milk products are 
taken from the farm to 
the fridge but  
unfortunately  
Ms Johnson had an 
accident which brought 
the investigation to a 
halt. 
 

This term with 
Ms Johnson back we 
watched a documentary 
on how the milk is  
produced at the farm, 
transported to a factory, 
then finally to the store 
for sale. We wrote about 
and tested the end  
product by making 
healthy milkshakes with 

fresh fruit. Now we can say that not only do brown cows 
make chocolate milk, but all the other coloured cows do as 
well!  

NO HATS NO PLAY 

We are still getting a lot of students asking for hats at re-

cess and lunch time.  

Please note that these hats are 

shared! 

A REMINDER THAT ALL STUDENTS 

ARE REQUIRED TO BRING A HAT TO 

SCHOOL TO PLAY FOR RECESS AND 

LUNCH. 

I9!5 [L/9 
Please check students hair for head lice as there is 
an ongoing issue. Whilst your child may not be 
affected, head lice are extremely contagious. To 
quickly resolve the problem, we are asking all  
parents to inspect their childôs hair and scalp. 

NSSA INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

The NSSA Interschool Cross Country Carnival held at West 
Northam PS on Monday 3rd of August. The day started off really 
well with our Year 3 girls, Sophia and Bailey finishing in top 2. The 
day was then dominated by St Joseph PS with most of their run-
ners finishing in the top 2 for almost every race. In the year 6 rac-
es, Zari won girls runner up for her race and Sam came 2nd in a 
tight finish. At the end of day, we finished 2nd overall position. 

Well done to all of the runners that participated in the carnival, you 
should all be proud of your efforts! 

Year 3 Champion Girl - Sophia Sims 

Year 3 Runner-up Girl - Bailey Mauchline 

Year 5 Champion Boy - T.B.H 

Year 6 Runner-up Girl - Zari Gunn 

Year 6 Runner-up Boy - Samuel Edwards 

Room A Strahan Davies  Serina Aiken 

Room 1 Fredrick Humes  Angel Taylor 

Room 2 Jayne McLean   

Room 3 Braxton Penstone  Cara-Jane Davis 

Room 5 Kyren Hunt  Christine Narrier 

Room 5 Nate Sheedy   

Room 6 Amelia Ellis  Sam Edwards 

Room 7 Bowie De Jong  Arwin Jayakumar 

Room 9 George Linklater  Sienna Stewart 

Room 10 Zoe Laird  Taite Fisher 

Room 11 Lucas Cleveland  Sophia Sims 

Room 12 Jakob Fitzgerald  Grace Spatcher 

Science Room 2   

FMS Room 3   

Phys Ed Room 3   

 Jessica Neale 

Louis Langille 

 

Aussie of the Month 

STUDENTS LEAVING US FOR 2021 

If anyone knows that they will not attending Northam Primary in 2021 
can you please let the office know asap. 

This does not include our current year 6ôs who finish their  final year of 
Primary school this year and are heading off to high school. 
 
On that note too if anyone knows of students arriving and or Kindy 
 students who are planning to attend Northam Primary School next year 
they need to come in and see us as soon as possible. 

MECKERING CROSS COUNTRY FRIDAY 21ST AUGUST 

GOOD LUCK TO ALL NORTHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL STU-

DENTS WHO HAVE NOMINATED 

¶ Day will commence at 9.30am Meckering Golf Course 

¶ Students compete in school uniform 

¶ Tea and Coffee will be on sale throughout the day as well as 

soup and cake. 

¶ A reminder to bring enough water for the day as there is no-

where to fill up a water bottle. 



Donôt forget to find us on Facebook to stay up to date 

with day to day information.  

ñNortham Primary School P&Cò 

SNACK SHACK CANTEEN 
 

Special Meal Dealð MEATBALL SUB 
 

Friday 21st August 2020 

 

Pre-order forms accompany this newsletter and will also be available at 

the office and canteen. 

 

Pre-orders are appreciated but not  

essential. Ordering online will be available 

following the usual process.  

 

Pre-orders to be dropped into the  office or 

canteen before Thursday 20th  August.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COOKIE DOUGH COLLECTION 
 

TUESDAY 18th AUGUST   

Undercover Canteen Area 

 

Before Schoolð8.15amð9.30am 

After Schoolð2.30pmð3.45pm 

 

Please note: That this will be our only day available for  

 collection as we only have use of the cool room for the day. 

All tubs must be collected. 

Thankyou once again for all your amazing effort and support 

Meet Kristyn Braithwaite 
 
Your role at Northam Primary School: Pre Primary Teacher 

What you love about Northam: the quiet pace, the country outlook (specially in winter when you see all the 
 balloons in the air 
 
What is one thing we donôt know about you: I have a Harry Potter Lego Obsession 
 
What is your hidden talent: Good at Trivia 

What is the most exciting/adventurous thing you have done: Besides being a mummy, going underground caving. 

What is something weird you like to eat: Truffles- the smelly kind, not the chocolate kind 

What is one phobia you have: I really donôt like snakes. 

If you were on a deserted island who would you take: I should probably say my family, but I think Iôd prefer Zac Efron  

P&C NEWS  
Next P&C Meeting - MONDAY 31st AUGUST 7pm in Conference Room 

Fathers Day Stall 

Thankyou to those who have generously been dropping in Fathers Day items for our stall on the 31st August. Donations are still definitely ap-
preciated and can be dropped to the canteen or office until then. 

Funky Sock Stall Fundraiser  

We will be holding another funky sock stall next Thursday 20th August. Sizes Extra small to Large available. You will find us in the undercover 
area (near the canteen) from 8.15 to 8.50am. For those new to our school, this is an ongoing fundraiser which we started last year and  will be 
kicking off again. So stay tuned for additional dates to come. 

THE SNACK SHACKð CANTEEN MANAGER 

Thankyou to all those who have expressed their interest, applied and offered support in our search for our new canteen Manager. Thanks also 
goes out to everyone in supporting the changes we have made over the last 8 school weeks and in particular a 
massive thanks to Shelley McLean and Lee McLellan who have  worked tirelessly week in week out gone 
above the duties of normal P&C executive positions to ensure our canteen remains open and functional. 
The P&C would also like to welcome and Congratulate LEE MCLELLAN on being successful in becoming our 
new Canteen Manager. We look forward to seeing what else you can create and Iôm sure the kids and staff will 
enjoy seeing your happy smile each canteen day. 

A little from Lee 

Hi, my name is Lee McLellan and I am lucky enough to have been selected to be the new NPS canteen 
manager. A little bit about me. I am a mother to 6 beautiful children ranging in ages from 17 to 6. We live in the 
peaceful town of Grass Valley and I have had children at Northam Primary School for 9 years and will continue 
to have for 6 more yearsé yikes! I have been a part of the school P&C for many many years and have  
enjoyed getting to know many other parents and staff through this. I am a very passionate about being creative 
with food. I personally hope to inspire the kids to try new healthy options along with some sneaky special 
treats. I am looking forward to this new chapter in my life and about moving our school canteen positively into 
the future. I look forward to meeting you all. 

 


